Minutes for the 2004 Annual Meeting of the Western Regional Project W-1147

Catamaran Resort Hotel, San Diego, CA, December 4, 2004

Members Present: 

Alaska

Jenifer McBeath

California
Ole Becker



James Borneman



John Menge



Mike Stanghellini

Montana
Nancy Callan



Barry Jacobsen

New York
George Abawi

Oregon

Jennifer Parke



Joyce Loper

Washington
Tim Paulitz

Collaborators Present: 

Virginia McDonald

Administrative Advisor Present: 

Don Cooksey

The meeting was brought to order by Chairman Nancy Callan at 8:30 am.

1. Information from our administrative advisor, Don Cooksey, was presented. USDA NRI funding has been increased for this year. There are also plans for a possible National Institute for Food and Agriculture. The project renewal is due January 15th, 2008. Don recommends we start planning for the renewal at the 2006 meeting and have a draft to discuss at the 2007 meeting. Don also suggested the 2006 meeting could possibly be held in Riverside to coincide with the 100th anniversary of the UCR Agricultural Experimental Station. 

2. Recruitment of new members was discussed. Several specific individuals were named, and will be contacted by current members. In addition, as the NC 125 project was not funded, some of these scientists may be recruited to the group. They include Darin Eastburn eastburn@uiuc.edu, Andreas Westphal  westphal@purdue.edu, Don Huber huberd@purdue.edu, Gwyn Beattie  gbeattie@iastate.edu, Annemiek Schilder schilder@msu.edu, Linda L. Kinkel kinkel@umn.edu, Gary Yuen  gyuen1@unl.edu, Donald Kobayashi  kobayashi@aesop.rutgers.edu, Eric B. Nelson  ebn1@cornell.edu, Luis del Rio Mendoza  luis.delrio-mendoza@ndsu.nodak.edu, Brian McSpadden-Gardener  bbmg+@osu.edu, Ann MacGuidwin  aem@plantpath.wisc.edu. 

3. The 2005 meeting will be held on December 3 and 4 in Tucson, Arizona and coordinated by Sandy Pierson, if he is willing to take on this role. James Borneman will contact Sandy to determine if he is willing to be the local coordinator. 

4. Tim Paulitz was unanimously elected as secretary for 2005. 

5. This year’s secretary, James Borneman, will become the 2005 Chair. 

6. A joint meeting may be held in 2006. James Borneman will contact Brian McSpadden Gardener to determine the status of the NC 125 project proposal, and their interest in this potential meeting. 

7. Development of a W1147 website was discussed. The group decided not to implement the site until resources could be obtained. 

8. Items that would be viewed as favorable in the next renewal were discussed. They included outreach components such as the website, extension faculty as members of the group, publication of control recommendations in newsletters, etc. 

9. Minutes from the 2003 meeting were approved. 

10. State reports were presented from 10:15 am to 12:00 pm and 1:30 pm to 4:30 pm. 

11. The meeting adjourned at 5:00 pm, December 4, 2004. 

